13-11-2024

SNT Half Year report

In this document, the new board would like to quickly reflect on 2024

1. Member flow

The amount of new members has stagnated a bit again, although we have been able to
keep a few active members and prepare a new full board! Good advertising was done during
the kick-in, but as is usual for SNT, it is very hard to give people something to do at their
level. The lunches and work evenings are a nice way to keep people attached socially, but
the conversations are (un)fortunately only for the technically minded.

2. LISA budget

Due to the UT financial issues, LISA wants to reduce the budget. This comes down to a 15k
budget in 2024, and 12.5k in 2025. LISA wanted to also set 10k for 2026, The meetings
have also largely been transferred from Henk (supply & demand) to Rene (head ITO). Which
seems to be more positive for SNT.

3. Rent

The rent for 2024 has gone down slightly from 7k to 6.48k. However, our rent is perhaps the
highest of all the associations. We are currently in talks with the SU to figure out ways to
reduce this as this would eat up almost all of the LISA budget.

4. Lustrum

The lustrum started off nicely with the SNTPings event which had a lot of enthusiastic
participants and helped get the SNT name out a bit more. A SNT-specific lustrum event is
planned in the next board term.



